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PROGRAMS: SAGA

SUBJECT:
SAGA Funeral Payments - Discounts by Funeral Directors
This Program Informational Bulletin revises the treatment of "courtesy discounts", "write-offs", "compassionate losses" and other such devices used by funeral directors to reduce the amount of their funeral bills for payment under the SAGA program.

Background

Pursuant to Connecticut General Statute 17b-131 and UPM Section 8080.90.B.7, our department pays for funeral and burial expenses in SAGA up to $1,200 or the amount of the funeral bill, whichever is less.  Our $1,200 payment is reduced by the amount of any contributions made by non-legally liable relatives in excess of $2,800.  These contributions may be actual or in-kind.  Examples of non-legally liable relatives provided in statute include friends, relatives and all other persons, organizations, veterans and other benefit programs and other agencies.

In the former General Assistance program, in-kind contributions were interpreted to include the amount of funeral bills above $4,000.  The rationale behind this was that by providing funeral goods and services above $4,000, the funeral home was actually providing in-kind contributions above $2,800.  Adding our potential payment of $1,200 to the $2,800 contribution limit results in the $4,000 figure.  Therefore if a funeral director provided a bill for $5,000, $1,000 would be regarded as an in-kind contribution above $2,800, which would result in a payment of $200.  

The above interpretation was likely a reaction to instances where funeral homes provided funerals in excess of $4,000, collected the $1,200 GA payment and then collected the balance of the bill from the family.  This practice was subsequently carried over into the SAGA program.

In reaction to this practice, funeral directors began submitting bills reflecting "courtesy discounts", "write-offs", "compassionate losses" and other such devices to reduce their bills to $4,000.  The department in turn took the position that these discounts represented in-kind contributions.  The regions do not follow this position consistently.  In addition, it also appears that some funeral homes, when faced with a region that reduces the benefit by a “courtesy discount” in excess of $2,800, resubmit bills reducing the cost of the funeral to $4,000 and eliminate the discounted amount.

Revised Procedure

Effective May 1, 2005, please do not regard discounts by funeral directors as in-kind contributions.  This revised procedure should ensure uniform treatment of funeral bills by the regions.  

DISPOSITION:
Please retain this bulletin for future reference.

DISTRIBUTION:
Eligibility and Resources Staff

RESPONSIBLE UNIT:
Adult Support Unit  - Telephone (860) 424-5250
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